Lexington Park District

Lexington, Illinois

Regular Board Meeting 

January 10, 2022, 7:00pm 
1. Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm.
2. Roll Call – Roll was called to find the following members present:  Becky Martin, Erin Weber, Jeremey Meints and Mike Williams. Absent was Kecia Holiday, Melissa Donahue & Katie Schwab.
3. Consent Minutes from previous meeting December 13, 2021 – Jeremey Meints moved to accept regular board meeting minutes as presented. Mike Williams seconded. Motion carried. Jeremey Meints moved to accept special board meeting minutes as presented. Erin Weber seconded. Motion carried.
4. Introductions and Recognitions – if any – None.   
5. Public Participation – None.     
6. President’s Report – Erin Weber – None. 
7. Secretary’s Report – Becky Martin – None.
8. Liaison’s Reports –
a. Youth Activities 
i. Travel Teams – Becky Martin – Received game and practice schedule from 11U Militia coach Cody Ketelsen. All three Militia teams are now on the field schedule and we have received a few game dates from the three Ghosts teams. All three Militia coaches prefer to play on field 4. Becky will attempt to make it as even as possible. Games will always trump practices. The Ghosts will primarily be using field 2. 
ii. Park Baseball/Softball/Intro – Becky Martin – Registration will be open for baseball and softball from Jan. 18th- Feb. 20th. Both boys and girls will have 8U-14U teams. Last season the girls 12U/14U was combined. Discussed registration fee. Last year it was $100, but we received $25 towards every registration from the Jaycees, making the fee to parents $75. Since Jaycees has disbanded, we no longer will receive that $25. Agreed that the registration fee will be set at $100 this season and the volunteer fee will stay at $50 per child playing.         
iii. 5th Grade Boys Basketball – Jeremey Meints– Going well. Heller tournament is over. Season ends mid-February.
iv. 5th Grade Girls Volleyball – Melissa Donahue via email – Games start tomorrow. Home game Thursday. Uniforms have arrived and have been handed out. 
v. Pre/K-4th Grade El Paso Basketball League – Melissa Donahue via email – Games start this weekend. We need to provide our own balls. Ordered 10 more balls for girls. Players will be scrimmaging during the upcoming high school JV and Varsity half-times.    
vi. Swim Team – Melissa Donahue via email – New flags will cost $100-$200 and new lane lines will be $2,500-$3,000. 
vii. Other/Activities – None.
b. Pool – Jeremey Meints – Received invoice from Etcheson’s. It was $3,000 more than their estimate. We had to get $1,200 of our own parts from Hawkin’s that don’t appear to be reflected in that invoice. We have already paid a portion of Etcheson’s estimate, but still owe $9,700. Jeremey will follow up with them regarding our invoice concerns. Missy will be advertising for summer employees soon. 
c. Park – Jeremey Meints – the Ag class has made a shelf for the field 2 dugout. Audio equipment will be installed in the future. He will look into fence options for Kemp’s field.    
9. Treasurer’s Report – Kecia Holiday, absent 
a. Monthly/Other bills and payments – Tabled.
b. December Financials – Tabled.   
c. Audit Update/AFR – Erin Weber – Firm is still working on. Hope to be completed by end of January.
10. Unfinished Business 
a. Park District Accountant – Still looking.
b. School/Park Agreement – Erin Weber – In progress. 
c. Sponsorship Banners – Katie Schwab via email– In progress.
d. 2022 Park Projects – Discussed putting a walking path and benches around the new playground. Jeremey reports that John Deere has said that the tractor will cost $1,500-$2,000 to be evaluated and could be up to $6,000 to fix. John Deere would give us $3,000 for it today as is and say that if we chose to fix it, we could potentially sell it for $12,000. Discussed options of not fixing and selling to John Deere, fixing and then selling and buying a new one or fixing and keeping. A new tractor would run around $19,000. We are able to finance for 5 years at 0% interest. Becky Martin moved to have John Deere evaluate the tractor at a cost of up to $2,000 and provide us an estimate to fix. Mike Williams seconded. Motion carried. 
i. Concession Stand – Discussed potential renovation options. 
11. New Business 

a. Kemp Field Fence – Cody Ketelsen has reached out to Becky offering to facilitate an outfield fence being installed on Kemp’s Field. We last discussed this in February of 2020 and the price for materials only was around $12,000. This would be a 6ft fence and completely enclose the field. The estimate we received for materials and installation was for over $30,000. Since this was over two years ago, we fully expect that prices have increased. Jeremey will look into getting some current quotes. Also discussed the issues that a permanent fence would create with our football practice field. Our current JFL teams use that area and if the high school ever brought back football, they would need that area to practice as well.      
b. 2022 Fees – Discussed pavilion rental fees. Fees will stay the same for 2022.

12. Scholarship Requests – None.
13. Closed Session - only if needed – Not needed.
14. Meeting was adjourned at 8:22pm. 
